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BellSouth’s motion by Order No. PSC-95-0596-FOF-TL, issued May 11,
1995.

Under Rule 25-4.060{3), Florida Administrative Ccde, a calling
rate of at least three messages per access line per month (MAMs) is
required in cases where the petitioning exchange centains less than
half the number of access lines as the exchange to which EAS is
desired. The rule further requires that at least 50 percent of the
subscribers in the petitioning exchange make two or more calls per
month to the larger exchange toc qualify for flat-rate, two-way,
nonopticnal EAS.

The routes in this docket did not meet the requirements set
forth in Rule 25-4.060(3), Florida Administrative Code, for flat
rate, two-way, nonoptional EAS. The Groveland/Orlando route did
meet the MAM requirement, however, it failed to meet the
distribution requirement. Since the distribution was close to
qualifying, United conducted a traffic study for a different
period. The results were essentially the same.

Because the routes were close to qualifying for EAS, by Order
No. PSC-95-0875 FOF-TL, issued July 19, 1995, the Commission set
this matter for a hearing in order to consider community of
interest criteria other than traffic data. The hearing was held in
Groveland on April 18, 1996.

Since the hearing, staff has become concerned about several
provisions of the federal Telecommunications Act of 1996 (Act).
Under Section 271 of the Act, Bell operating companies (BOCs) are
prohibited from at least originating interLATA traffic, until they
meet certain conditionse including a "competitive checklist." Their
ability to terminate such traffic is also less than clear.

Under Section 272 of the Act, even after it meets the
requirements of Section 271, a Bell operating company may only
originate interLATA telecommunications eervices through a separate
and independent affiliate. For BellScuth, this would presumably be
either its interexchange carrier (IXC) or alternative 1local
exchange company (ALEC) affiliate.
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Staff recommends that the parties should file their briefs within
twenty-one days of the date of the order requiring such briefs.

ISSUR 2: Should the docket be closed?
RECOMMENDATION: No, the docket should remain open.

t This docket should remain open in order for the
parties to file briefs, and for staff to review the briefs and
prepare sBuch other recommendations as may be necessary and
appropriate.



